
A Recognition of Bruce Mclean for his Meritorious Contributions to 
CCCTS

Since CCCTS’s arrival on the cycling scene in 1983, it was most fortunate 
to have a strong crew of willing volunteers. When Bruce McLean joined 
CCCTS in 1998 the Club acquired a real asset — a member who knew 
what volunteerism meant for the ongoing success of an organization. 

At the turn of the century, Bruce joined the Board of Directors as the 
Treasurer. His arrival would continue the tradition of volunteerism and 
Bruce continued in the position of Treasurer for more than a decade and a 
half. But this was not the last role Bruce would play in the Club. He served 
the Board in other important capacities — Office Manager, resource person 
for the Treasurers that followed him and at times Membership Co-ordinator. 
But that’s not all. He wanted to ensure that the Club had an accurate record 
of who participated in CCCTS activities — be it a Tour, Hub & Spoke or any 
other activity. He has  made sure that each of our activities was kept up-to-
date; thus providing an archival record that is the envy of many.

Bruce also made sure that our Club moved along with the rapid changes in 
technology so that our ability to register for Tours and Hub & Spokes has 
been an easy process for most all of us. If one of us had a problem, a 
simple phone call to Bruce resolved it.

With a keen eye for detail Bruce has kept his fellow Directors on their toes 
when they introduced a new idea or a potential change in policy. His 
conscientious work ethic has kept CCCTS in a most positive financial 
position and this ethic has been accepted by his successors.

Every club needs Board members who have “history” and Bruce “fits the 
bill”! As probably the longest serving Board member as well as continuing 
to volunteer in helping the Board to run smoothly.

Bruce rode along with many of us on numerous Tours, Hub & Spokes and 
weekly rides — too many to mention.

Bruce has continued to be our “unsung hero” and it is only in the past 
months or so that he has decided to retire from his “behind the scenes” 



efforts.

On behalf of the CCCTS Membership we want to express our sincere 
THANKS  to Bruce for all that he has done for our Club.


